
REGULAR MEETING 

September 3, 2024 

 

The regular monthly meeting of the Cooke Township Supervisors was held at the Township 

Building, 1700 Centerville Road, Newville, PA.  Present at the meeting were Supervisors’ 

Strayer and Batt, Solicitor Matt McKnight, Planning Committee Chairman, Andre Weltman, 

Robert Kough, Jr., Emergency Coordinator, residents, Barry Smith, Jeff and Margie Schmidt, 

and Becky Moorhead and Secretary Frantz. 

 

Supervisor Batt motioned to approve the minutes of the August 6, 2024 meeting, second by 

Supervisor Strayer.  Vote unanimous.  

 

Supervisor Batt motioned to approve the Treasurer’s report as of August 31, 2024, second by 

Supervisor Strayer.  Vote unanimous. 

 

Supervisor Batt motioned to approve the checks list for September 3, 2024, second by 

Supervisor Strayer.  Vote unanimous. 

 

Supervisor Batt motioned to approve the ratification of checks written after the August 6, 2024 

meeting, second by Supervisor Strayer.  Vote unanimous. 

 

Roadmaster dragged Quarry, Murphy Ext., Leeper Farm, High Mountain, Peach Orchard, and 

Marie Dr. and cleaned ditches.  Hauled 2A’s to Ridge, Leeper Farm, and High Mountain.  Fixed 

washouts on Ridge and Quarry.  Pushed tree off of Ridge and Michaux roads.  Worked on 

tractor and did routine maintenance on trucks.  Placed blocks in bay and moved anti-skid into 

bay.  Filled corner in with fill for placement of pole building.  Took 2 trucks for inspection to D & 

J’s.  Picked up patch and repaired High Mt., Ridge, Bendersville, and Old RR Bed roads.  Fixed 

fuel tank for delivery of diesel fuel.  Got signpost ready for Old RR Bed Road’s new sign. 

 

Secretary Frantz will order heating fuel from Kough’s Oil Service. 

 

Supervisor Batt motioned to sign resolution 2024-04 establishing policies for anonymous right 

to know requests, seconded by Supervisor Strayer.  Vote unanimous. 

 

Planning committee chairman, Andre Weltman will complete the national flood plain survey.  

An address on Old RR Bed Road is not posted and another has not posted number according to 

requirements.  The Secretary will send letters to cabin owners requesting changes and posting 

be done within 30 days.  Also discussed was a number be posted at the beginning of the new 

trail off of Old RR Bed Road. 

 

Solicitor McKnight stated that a contract was received from Zito.  He will review it and present 

it to the Supervisors at the next meeting. 

 

Supervisor Batt motioned to wave the valuation permit fee for the Appalachian trail privy, 

seconded by Supervisor Strayer. Vote unanimous.  A septic permit will be required if SEO says 

it is needed per regulations. 

 

Discussion was held concerning a semi tractor trailer trying to use Old Shippensburg Road.  A 

no truck traffic sign will be purchased and erected at the beginning of Old Shippensburg Road 

and the no outlet sign be moved closer to the intersection. 

 

A no outlet sign will be ordered and placed at the beginning of Leeper Farm Road. 

 

Supervisor Batt motioned to adjourn the meeting, second by Supervisor Strayer.  The meeting 

adjourned at 8:32 P.M.   

 

        Respectfully Submitted,   

 

 

        Janet E. Frantz   

        Secretary-Treasurer   



 


